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                                  CG.JULY.15

 Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of Community and Governance Committee held on 9 July 2015 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, 
Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: Aldcroft, Cadwallader, D. M. Erwin, D. S. Erwin, Glover, Hughes, Minnery (Chair), Ridgway, Smith and Whittle.
Also present: Dr Richard Priestley.
Clerk:

Town Clerk & Assistant Town Clerk
15.63.CG 
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Councillor J. F. Beckett, T. G. Beckett and L. T. Owen.
15.64.CG
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


None were declared.

15.65.CG
PUBLIC SESSION


No member of the public had expressed a wish to speak.

15.66.CG
MINUTES

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:
To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 4 June 2015.
15.67.CG
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The Chairman introduced Dr Richard Priestley as Chairman of the NP Steering Group to give a verbal update to members.
Dr Priestley explained that a lot has happened in the last four weeks.  Firstly he explained that surrounding Councils have been notified of our intent to draw up a Neighbourhood Plan. Members from Norton in Hales, Adderley and Morton Say attend the Steering Group meetings.
He said the application to form a NP along with the designated map for the area has gone to Shropshire Council for formal approval and it about to go out to consultation.
Dr Priestley went on to say that a specialist company to help carry out work on N.P. in Hereford has been sourced and will be supporting the Town Council with this process.  The company has already supported many parishes in Hereford in the process and will be offering help with the public consultation process and with planning expertise.
There will be a pre consultation event to be held on Wednesday 9 September in Festival Drayton and a market stall. Members of the public will be invited to give their views and comments on what they would like to see to be be done in the town.
Consultation with residents and business will be carried out separately to give people the opportunity to have their say and he thought it was desirable to have a youth consultation to seek views of young people at The Grove School aimed between 16 – 18 years bracket.
The Chair asked Dr. Priestley how the pre-consultation will be held on the 9 September.
Dr. Priestley said there are plans to have a market stall on a Wednesday to give you a good opportunity to meet with people and at the Festival Drayton where it will be designed to write down ideas against broad headings.

Councillor Hughes said the company that has been appointed to help the Town Council have worked on 30 plus other council’s plans so are very experienced and a room at the Festival Drayton Centre has been booked for 9 September. 

Councillor Ridgway asked if it would be possible to have copies of the  consultation available at the Festival Drayton Centre before and after shows for people to have a look at.

Councillor Hughes said that might work better doing that in December.

Councillor Whittle asked if a questionnaire could be put in The Messenger.

The Chairman said that has already been proposed for December with the pre consultation event advertised in the August addition.
Councillor Cadwallader said it was very important to have a specialist company helping with the NP process as it is a long and difficult task.
The Chairman thanked Dr. Priestley for all his hard work and attending the meeting.

15.68.CG
ENVIRONMENTAL CRIME REPORT
The Clerk reported and explained to members that she has attended a course held by SC and confirms she is now the new Environmental Crime Officer for Market Drayton.  The role covers all aspects of environmental crime such as dog fouling, dogs off leads and littering.  The Clerk said she has to see the offence of which she can then approach the offender, ask for their details of which she would write out a report to fine the person.  The ticket goes straight to SC to action; no money is handed to the Town Council.  The Clerk confirms that all first offences will be sent a letter and the next offence will have a fine of £70.00.
The Clerk says she is the only person with authority to issue such fines and was concerned that she does not always get the chance to walk around the town to see offences happening.  She said she cannot delegate the role down to another member of staff and at present she does not think there are any further scheduled training days but will make some enquiries.

Councillor Cadwallader suggested it would be a good idea to have a press release in the local paper and The Messenger informing members of the public the new powers the Council now have.
Members agreed to put an article in the local paper and The Messenger.

Councillor Whittle asked if it is not possible for the Clerk to be out and about monitoring; can the offences be taken from CCTV coverage? 

The Clerk said the offending person would have to be approached so she can obtain their details; this could not be achieved if used the CCTV coverage.

Councillor Ridgway asked if the Clerk is the only person who can inforce the fines.

The Clerk said at the moment yes, she is trained to carry out the reports.

Councillor Hughes asked the Clerk if she has been categorically been told you cannot use CCTV footage to penalize people.

The Clerks said no; she said she could make enquiries regarding this because the Council are looking into purchasing new CCTV around the town.
Councillor Ridgway asked if the Town Council can look at putting more litter and dog waste bins around the town; the said this would go some way in sorting out the litter and dog fouling problems.

The Clerk said she would contact SC to discuss extra bins within the town.

Uges H

15.69.CG
ROAD TRAFFIC CONCERNS


Members NOTED the e-mail from the road traffic engineer at SC.

The Chair suggested that if any members had any road traffic concerns they should contact the Clerk to make her aware of them and in turn the Clerk can speak to the Highways Department a SC.
15.70.CG
REPRESENTATIVE AND CONTACTS

The Chair suggested not to continue with named contacts because no one has been contacted over the last twelve months.  He suggested that the Clerk could be the named contact; any information can be passed to the Clerk and in turn passed down to members as and when it occurs.  The Chair then suggested to keep the Representatives the same.
After a brief discussion:

Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 vote against and 1 abstention:

To agree to discontinue with named contacts; and the list of Representatives is as follows:
Chamber of Trade - 1 rep - Councillor Whittle

Community Partnership - 1 rep - Councillor Glover

Emergency Planning - 2 rep - Councillor Hughes & Councillor Aldcroft
Market Drayton Road Safety Group - 1 rep - Councillor M. Erwin
RAF Shawbury Helicopter Noise Liaison Group – 1 rep – Councillor Cadwallader
Shropshire Association of Local Councils Area Committee – 2 rep – Councillor Aldcroft & Councillor Whittle

Shropshire Council – Local Joint Committee – 1 rep – Councillor Purcell.

Tourist Information Management Body – 1 rep – Councillor Ridgway

Councillor Aldcroft said he attended the annual Emergency Planning meeting in June.  He said the main subject to report back on was that the 3 emergency services are now using the same radio wave length which has sufficiently improved the service enabling them to communicate better at a major scene.  He said he will leave a folder with all the information covered at the meeting in the Council Office for all members to read.
Councillor Whittle announced to members that he will not be continuing to stand as Chairman of the Chamber of Trade Committee.  He said the group will be closing down unless someone comes forward in the next two months to reform it.

The Chair said the Council should leave the representative in place for the time being just in case someone comes forward. 

The meeting concluded at 7.58pm



Chairman     ………………………………………………..

Date 

……………………………………………….
